
OLLI	NEWS	—	April	29,	2022

Summer	Registration	Is	Open!
Calling	All	Fall	Proposals
Spring	Feedback	and	SGL	Gifts

Welcome	OLLI's	Newest	Staff	Member:	Lisa	Olson
Friday	Lectures
Virtual	Tour	Series:	Part	4

June	Minis
(June	6–July	1)
June	Minis	meet	once	a	week	for	four	weeks	either	online,	in-person,	or	in	a	hybrid	format.	Members
can	register	for	up	to	three	courses	for	$100	before	the	lottery.	After	the	lottery,	members	can	add	a
fourth	class.	The	June	Minis	lottery	will	be	held	on	Monday,	May	23.	Class	assignment	letters
will	be	emailed	the	following	day.	The	Last	day	for	course	changes	and	refunds	is	Friday,	June	10.
Register	before	Lottery	Day,	Monday,	May	23.	
	
July	Shorts
(July	11–15)
July	Shorts	meet	2-5	times	during	the	one	week,	either	online,	in-person,	or	in	a	hybrid	format.
Members	can	register	for	three	courses	for	$75.	The	July	Shorts	lottery	will	be	held	on	Monday,
June	27.	Assignment	letters	will	be	emailed	the	following	day.	The	Last	day	for	course	changes	and
refunds	is	Friday,	July	8.	Register	before	Lottery	Day,	Monday,	June	27.

http://www.olli-dc.org/register_for_study_groups
http://www.olli-dc.org/shorts_courses_registration


Fall	Semester:	September	19–December	2
Study	groups	meet	once	a	week	for	7-10	weeks.
Proposal	form

We	welcome	proposals	from	both	new	and	previous	Study	Group	Leaders.	For	more	information	about
being	an	SGL	at	OLLI,	please	visit	Become	A	Study	Group	Leader	on	the	OLLI	website.	If	you	or
someone	you	know	is	interested	in	leading	a	study	group	for	the	first	time	and	would	like	to	speak
with	someone,	please	email	olli@american.edu	with	your	contact	information	and	we	will	get	in
touch	with	you.
				To	propose	a	study	group,	click	the	link	above.	You	will	need	to	login	with	your	OLLI
username/password	or	create	an	account	if	it’s	your	first	time.	We	plan	to	continue	offering
three	class	formats	in	the	fall:	in-person,	online,	and	a	limited	number	of	hybrid	classes.	Study	Group
Leaders	select	their	preference	for	format	on	the	proposal	form.

As	you	finish	your	study	groups,	please	take	a	few	minutes	to	complete	the	anonymous	FEEDBACK
FORM	that	is	available	on	the	OLLI	website.	Your	feedback	helps	us	know	what	you	think	about	the
classes	that	are	being	offered,	but	most	importantly,	it	serves	as	a	reward	for	the	time,	effort,
knowledge,	and	talent	that	our	volunteer	Study	Group	Leaders	(SGLs)	put	into	their	classes.	In	the
words	of	one	of	our	SGLs:	“We	volunteer	our	time	as	teachers,	and	one	of	our	rewards	is	the
feedback	and	encouragement	of	class	participants.	It	means	so	much	to	us	to	receive	positive
feedback	and	suggestions	for	improvement.	And	after	investing	over	60	hours	to	develop	the
curriculum	and	lead	the	class,	it	is	discouraging	to	only	receive	several	responses.	Your	comments
make	a	big	difference.”	
			At	the	end	of	each	study	group's	last	couple	sessions	(if	over	Zoom),	a	screen	will	also	pop	up
inviting	you	to	complete	feedback	for	the	course.	Click	on	Continue	and	you	will	be	taken	to	the
feedback	form	on	the	OLLI	website.	You	can	also	fill	out	a	paper	form	located	in	each	classroom	and
outside	the	OLLI	office.
	
Each	academic	session,	we	invite	members	to	give	their	SGLs	a	gift	in	honor	of	all	of	the	work	they
do	to	prepare	and	deliver	their	courses.	This	is	completely	voluntary	on	our	members'	behalf.	Gifts
can	be	made	online	on	the	OLLI	WEBSITE	after	logging	in.	Then	go	to	“Give”	in	the	heading
across	the	top	of	the	page	and	then	to	“SGL	Gifts.”	You	must	log	in	to	see	the	gift	form.

https://www.olli-dc.org/studygroupform
https://www.olli-dc.org/become_a_study_group_leader
mailto:olli@american.edu
https://www.olli-dc.org/finalfeedbackform
https://olli-dc.org/MyAccount/Logon


Members	can	give	gifts	to	all	of	their	Study	Group	Leaders	in	a	single	form	and	with	a	single	credit
card	transaction.	Please	note	that	any	gifts	given	are	per	study	group	and	will	be	split	up	equally
among	the	SGLs	for	that	study	group	if	there	are	more	than	one.	Gifts	can	also	be	given	by	mailing	a
check	to	OLLI.	The	OLLI	office	will	collect	all	gifts,	write	a	check	to	each	SGL,	and	mail	the	check	with
any	notes	from	members	to
the	SGL(s).
	
Feedback	and	SGLs	gifts	will	be	accepted	through	Friday,	May	20.

I	want	to	introduce	you	to	OLLI's	newest	team	member—Lisa	Olson.	Lisa	has	started	with	the	OLLI
team	as	our	Director	of	Operations	and	Projects.	With	a	BS	in	business	management	and	minors	in
theater	arts	and	communication	studies	from	Virginia	Tech,	Lisa	began	her	career	in	information
technology	as	a	systems	engineer	and	then	in	technical	sales	working	with	Electronic	Data	Systems
(EDS)	in	Virginia,	Germany,	Belgium,	Luxembourg,	and	Hawaii.	After	moving	back	to	the	DC	area,	Lisa
began	working	for	a	small	conservation	non-profit,	WildlifeDirect,	that	was	founded	by	Dr.	Richard
Leakey	and	Harold	Wackman	to	support	wildlife	in	Africa.	As	part	of	her	duties,	she	traveled	to	Kenya
to	view	many	magnificent	animals	in	the	wild.	Lisa	then	moved	to	Hill	Center	at	the	Old	Naval
Hospital	on	Capitol	Hill	where	she	was	the	Venue	Manager	working	with	clients	for	private	events	and
eventually	became	their	Director	of	Programming.	Throughout	these	experiences,	Lisa	has	always
focused	on	operations	and	how	to	make	improvements	within	each	organization	for	people	and
animals.
	
We	are	thrilled	to	have	Lisa	join	our	team.
	
Tony	Long
Executive	Director

Judy	Waxman,	Women	Have	Always	Tried	to	Control	Their	Fertility
April	29
1:30	PM
Zoom	Link
Judy	Waxman	is	one	of	the	nation's	leading	healthcare	law	and	policy	analysts.	She	has	more	than	40
years	of	experience	consulting	with	hundreds	of	state	and	national	organizations	working	to	improve
the	health	of	women	and	other	vulnerable	groups.	She	also	has	worked	as	a	senior	staff	leader	in
health	and	reproductive	rights	policy	at	the	National	Women's	Law	Center,	Families	USA,	and	the

https://olli-dc-org.zoom.us/j/95495774590?pwd=Qy9WelI5ZVlRTTUzdlNoc3VDWXJzUT09


National	Health	Law	Program.
			From	1989-1991,	Waxman	was	a	senior	policy	analyst	at	the	US	Bipartisan	Commission	on
Comprehensive	Health	Care	(Pepper	Commission),	which	created	a	universal	health	care	plan	that
evolved	into	the	Affordable	Care	Act.	She	specializes	in	implementation	of	the	ACA,	particularly	as	it
relates	to	women	and	other	vulnerable	consumers.	In	addition,	she	is	a	national	expert	on	Medicaid
law	and	its	implementation,	as	well	as	strategies	for	enhancing	access	to	family	planning	and
abortion	services	for	all	women	and,	in	particular,	low-income	women.	She	is	currently	teaching
Women’s	Health	Policy	and	Law	at	George	Washington	University’s	Milken	Institute	School	of	Public
Health	and	is	a	board	member	of	Planned	Parenthood	of	Metropolitan	Washington,	DC.

Kristin	Henning,	The	Rage	of	Innocence:	How	America	Criminalizes	Black	Youth
Friday,	May	6
1:30	PM
Professor	Henning	is	a	nationally	recognized	advocate,	author,	trainer,	and	consultant	on	the
intersection	of	race,	adolescence,	and	policing.	She	is	the	Blume	Professor	of	Law	and	Director	of	the
Juvenile	Justice	Clinic	and	Initiative	at	Georgetown	Law.	Previously,	she	was	the	Lead	Attorney	of	the
Juvenile	Unit	at	the	Public	Defender	Service	for	the	District	of	Columbia,	where	she	had	been
representing	children	accused	of	crime	for	more	than	twenty-five	years.	Henning	is	the	co-founder	of
a	number	of	initiatives	to	combat	racial	injustice	in	the	juvenile	legal	system,	including	the
Ambassadors	for	Racial	Justice	program	at	Georgetown	Law,	and	Racial	Justice	for	Youth:	A	Toolkit	for
Defenders.	She	is	also	the	recipient	of	many	awards,	including	the	Juvenile	Law	Center’s	2021
Leadership	Prize.	Henning	has	written	numerous	articles	and	publications	advocating	for	reform	in
the	juvenile	legal	system.	Her	book,	The	Rage	of	Innocence:	How	America	Criminalizes	Black	Youth,
was	released	in	September	2021.	Henning	has	a	BA	from	Duke,	a	JD	from	Yale,	and	an	LLM	from
Georgetown	Law.
	
Reservations	are	not	required	to	attend	lectures	while	they	are	held	online.	We	will
include	the	Zoom	link	in	the	10:00	AM	newsletter	the	day	of	each	lecture.

Tuesday,	May	10
3:30-4:30	PM
Online	via	Zoom
Join	OLLI's	Tamara	Belden	in	our	fourth	session	on	the	capital’s	“historic	center”!		We	will	finish	our
tour	down	the	National	Mall	with	short	histories	of	the	Capitol	Building	and	the	area	surrounding	it;
the	Library	of	Congress;	Supreme	Court;	Botanical	Garden;	and	a	number	of	smaller	nearby	sites.
Capitol	Hill	has	a	long	and	fascinating	history.	Where	are	the	original	gate	houses	built	for	the	US

https://www.penguinrandomhouse.com/books/623467/the-rage-of-innocence-by-kristin-henning/9781524748906?ref=PRH0A7A42D11B&aid=13521&linkid=PRH0A7A42D11B


Capitol	in	1827?	What	happened	to	the	original	1828	sandstone	columns	of	the	East	Portico	of	the	US
Capitol?	Where	was	the	boarding	house	where	Abraham	Lincoln	lived	during	his	term	as	a
Congressman?	Join	us	for	an	enjoyable	hour	of	facts	and	fun.
	
Registration	for	this	online	tour	is	not	required.	The	Zoom	link	will	be	sent	to	all	members
on	the	morning	of	the	event.	Please	check	your	inbox,	spam,	and	junk/trash	folders	for
any	OLLI	emails.

National	Gallery	of	Art:	Sponsor	Enslaved	Washington	Procession	
May	14
11:00	AM–12:00	PM
Join	us	in	an	outdoor	procession	to	four	historical	sites	of	enslavement	on	or	near	the	National	Gallery
campus.	Professor	and	OLLI	Study	Group	Leader,	Ed	Ingebretsen,	talks	about	the	city’s	relationship	to
slavery	as	we	move	from	3rd	to	7th	Streets	NW.	The	four	stops	include	the	Capitol	to	discuss
enslavement	and	the	law;	the	former	locations	of	Center	Market,	Gadsby’s	Tavern,	and	the	notorious
slaver	hotel,	the	St.	Charles,	to	learn	what	DC	residents	knew	of	slavery	at	the	time;	the	sites	on	the
National	Mall	of	slave	pens	run	by	Birch,	Gadsby,	Neal,	Robey,	and	Williams;	and	Lafayette	Park	to
examine	the	participation	of	presidents	in	enslavement.	Registration	opens	May	7.

AU	College	of	Arts	&	Sciences
Spring	Music	Performances
$10	General	Admission,	$5	AU	Community	&	Seniors
Performances	from	American	University’s	Department	of	Performing	Arts	and	Music	Program	from	its
Symphonic	Band,	Chorus,	Jazz	Orchestra,	Jazz	Workshop,	and	Symphonic	Orchestra.	Purchase
Tickets.
	
AU	Center	for	Israel	Studies
JxJ	Screening	of	Cinema	Sabaya
May	15
2:30	PM
Edlavitch	DC	JCC
Pay	What	You	Wish
Join	us	for	our	annual	keynote	program	exploring	the	daily	lives	and	challenges	of	Arab	citizens	of
Israel.	Following	the	Sunday,	May	15,	2:30	PM	screening	of	Cinema	Sabaya,	director	Orit	Fouks	Rotem
and	actor	Joanna	Said	will	discuss	the	contemporary	experience	of	Arab	women	in	Israel	and	the	role
the	arts	play	in	bridging	societal,	religious,	and	political	divides.	Register.	
	
AU	Arts
Home	of	AU's	performing,	visual,	literary,	and	media-based	arts.	View	the	schedule	and
registration	links.
	

https://www.nga.gov/calendar/guided-tours/afro-atlantic-histories/procession-enslaved-washington.html
https://auartstix.universitytickets.com/w/?cid=168
https://www.jxjdc.org/events/the21percent/
https://www.american.edu/arts/


AU	Museum
Spring	Schedule
January	29–May	22
Friday–Sunday,	11:00	AM–4:00	PM
Reservations	are	not	required	for	your	visit.	Admission	is	always	free.	Regarding	groups	and	any
questions	about	your	visit,	email	museum@american.edu.	Access	the	museum	online.

OSHER	LIFELONG	LEARNING	INSTITUTE	AT	AMERICAN	UNIVERSITY	MISSION	
The	Osher	Lifelong	Learning	Institute	at	American	University	is	an	association	of,	by,	and	for	the

people	in	the	Washington,	DC	area	who	wish	to	continue	to	study	and	learn.
OLLI	at	AU	is	dedicated	to	the	proposition	that	learning	is	a	lifelong	process	and	that	curiosity	never

retires.
	

Website	www.olli-dc.org	|	Phone	202-895-4860	|	E-mail	olli@american.edu
Study	Group	Location	4801	Massachusetts	Ave.	NW

Mailing	Address	4400	Massachusetts	Ave	NW	|	Washington,	DC	20016

Tony	Long,	Executive	Director	|	Mary	Fran	Miklitsch,	Deputy	Executive	Director
Lesley	Diaz,	Director	of	Academic	Programming
Lisa	Olson,	Director	of	Operations	and	Projects

Jesse	Williams,	Operations	Manager
Sara	Beatty,	Programs	and	Projects	Coordinator

Niranjan	Singh,	Administrative	Coordinator

Join	E-Mail	List

View	Our	Website

https://app.robly.com/subscribe?a=5f4b930f05da5a03e0b8a7673d622bac
https://olli-dc.org/
mailto:museum@american.edu
https://www.american.edu/cas/museum/reopening.cfm
http://www.olli-dc.org/
mailto:olli@american.edu

